
By e-mail to ost@bourse.lu and cme@bourse.lu 

Luxembourg Stock Exchange 30 June 2005
11, avenue de la Porte-Neuve 
B.P. 165 
L-2011 Luxembourg 
 
 

 

Dear Sirs, 

ISS Global A/S – EMTN Programme 

Further to our e-mail of 27th May 2005 (attached for ease of reference), 
where we informed you about the replacement of the Board of Directors of 
the Issuer, we would like to inform you that today the Board of Management, 
consisting of Flemming Schandorff and Thorbjørn Graarud, was replaced by 
Richard Sharp.  

We would also like to inform you that today the shares held by ISS Health 
Care AB (a wholly owned subsidiary of the Issuer) in the joint venture with 
EQT, formed on 1 February 2005, was sold to EQT as contemplated by the 
Tender Offer announced on 29 March 2005 to the shareholders of ISS A/S. 
ISS Health Care AB realised a net gain of approx. 100 million DKK on the 
sale of the shares. The transaction was effected on terms and condi-
tions similar to those, which applied to the sale of the health care activities 
to the joint venture on 1 February 2005. 

  

Best regards 
 
ISS Global A/S 
Bredgade 30 
1160 København K 
  
For further information: 
+45 38 17 00 00 
Bjørn Raasteen 
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